DRAFT: Subject to approval by the MIPTO Board

Matoska International Parent Board
Meeting Minutes 
December 13, 2011
The meeting began at 6:39 p.m.
Those present introduced themselves.

John Leininger is the timekeeper for tonight’s meeting.

The November 15th meeting minutes were unanimously approved.
Treasurer’s report – Angel Fleming

· IRS Form 990 EZ (federal tax filing) is due Dec. 15.  A copy was passed around to everyone for review.  An electronic version will be requested from CPA Dave Zachor.
· The Minnesota Attorney General’s annual report will be filed Dec. 15 as well.
· Year to date income through November is $26,557 and expenses through November are $13,871.
The board unanimously approved the treasurer’s report.
Principal’s report – John Leininger:

Karla Harding will be on maternity leave soon.  Heather Leaf will be the long-term sub.  Heather had been the long-term sub for Sandy Whitby earlier this year.
Ashland Productions is in full swing on the student musical of Hansel and Gretel.  Three scholarships were provided for students to participate.
Through Title I funds with Willow and Lakeaires we have been able to bring on a math specialist half-time.  The greatest needs appear to be in 3rd, 4th and 5th grades but this will be continually assessed to best use this resource.  

The school board voted last night to add Chinese language instruction in 6th grade next year, with a grade level being added each year.

White Bear Welcome Week starts January 9th.  Parents are being sought to help lead tours that week.  Contact Gayle or Carolyn in the office to sign up.  Registration Night will be Thursday, January 19th from 5:30 to 7 pm.  We will have a MIPTO table/display.
Board Binder
Angel handed out new binders for board members which contain general and important information about various aspects of the board and the organization itself.
The annual calendar was reviewed and the process of choosing how to align resources with program goals via the events and activities of the MIPTO was discussed.  Keith Modert suggested doing a more formal, business-model review of the annual calendar.  John Leininger suggested that he prepare a 10 minute presentation about how this idea could be used and bring it to the next MIPTO meeting in January.
Facebook Page

Lisa set up a Facebook group page for MIPTO that has links to the school website and the MIPTO website.  The group discussed ways to use the page and what kind of information or links could go on the page.  Linking to the Buzz Sheet was suggested but concerns were raised about kids’ photos being viewable via Facebook.  No decision was reached.
Open Forum

Sonya raised the topic of the Buzz Sheet and the group discussed the best way to structure this communication: frequency, content, length, etc.  Some expressed a preference for a shorter, more list-like sheet and others liked having the extra features about students and volunteers.  The purpose is a communications tool between the MIPTO and the school’s families, building community and sharing information.  Sonya would like help gathering content for each issue.  Board members offered to help provide stories.  It will continue to be published about every other week until further discussion.
Shannon looked into purchasing additional drying racks for art enrichment and didn’t find many options.  She is going to check with Betsy Diekema (parent art enrichment co-leader) for suggestions.

Angel reported that Mr. Butters will not be doing Jump Rope for Heart this year.  Instead he wants to work with H2O for Life on a fundraiser for that organization.  He’d like to give each student a water bottle which would be used to collect coins to raise money and would like to have the MIPTO contribute money towards this purchase.  There were many questions raised about this idea so John Leininger suggested that he have Mr. Butters come to a future MIPTO meeting or submit a proposal to answer these questions.
The meeting adjourned at 8:22 p.m.
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The next regular meeting of the Matoska International Parent Teacher Organization board will be held on Tuesday, January 10th from 6:30 to 8:30 p.m. in the school’s media center.  All are welcome to attend.

Please visit our website at www.matoskaparents.weebly.com, for meeting minutes, agendas, and more.
